
 

 

   St. Paul United Church of Christ  

November 2015                                                

St. Paul United Church of Christ  

The Stream  

On Sunday, November 1st, 4 pm, St. Paul will hold an All 
Saintsô Day worship to honor family and friends who have 
gone onto their eternal life.  
 
The celebration will be a time of remembrance with the 
naming of the person and the lighting of candles in their 
honor, singing, prayer and pastorôs meditation of hope. 
 

Everyone is invited to participate in this time of love and 
healing. You are encouraged to bring framed pictures of your   
loved one to be displayed during the service.  
 
Please invite family and friends to share in this time of honoring our loved ones.  
 

For more information, please call Pastor Jana at  847 -381-0460.  

  

Thanksgiving DinnerThanksgiving DinnerThanksgiving Dinner    
at at at    

St. Paul United Church of ChristSt. Paul United Church of ChristSt. Paul United Church of Christ    

St. Paul will open its doors on Thursday, November 26th to  
the food insecure community to share Thanksgiving Dinner.   
 

Dinner will be served from noon ð1:30 pm with the doors 
closing at 2:30 pm.   

 

If you would like to help out by shopping, prepping and cooking, serving, cleaning up or sitting 
and talking with our guests...please contact Kathleen Bolger at kabbolger@gmail.com.   



 

 

A Note from  Pastor Jana  
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Dear Brothers and Sisters,  
 

Recently I ran across a thread of 
conversation on the internet that 
was discussing the upcoming holiday 
of Thanksgiving. One person 
commented, ñItôs a pity that we as a 
culture accept that Dia De Accion De 
Gracious  is a one -day event of 
gorging and sleeping and more 
gorging and then shopping.ò 
 

Although I assumed that Dia De Accion De Gracious  must have something to do with 
Thanksgiving, since I donôt speak Spanish, I looked up the meaning of the phrase. Translated 
it means, ñthe day of action of thanks.ò As I read the translation, I wondered if the person was 
making the statement that our actions on Thanksgiving Day might not focus on the active 
giving part any longer. It occurred to me that maybe the person wanted those on the thread to 
understand there is a huge difference between feeling thankful and giving thanks.  
 

Iôve been thinking a lot about this difference and what it means for us as people who say we 
follow Jesus. The German mystic, Meister Ekhart, said, ñif the only prayer you ever say in 
your entire life is thank you, it will be enough.ò This quote is much used ï often too much, in 
my humble opinion ï and Iôve known people who live this ethos to the fullest by making it a 
priority to reflect upon their blessings each day and say a prayer of thanks. Sometimes I 
sardonically think that is a result of Oprah Winfreyôs emphasis on gratitude, rather than 
people in our society growing and developing a vital faith in God. I do believe we should all 
feel thankful  everyday for the many blessings which are given to us so generously and freely 
by God, and also give voice to our gratitude for those blessings.  
 

However, Meister Ekhart also said, ñthe price of inaction is far greater than the cost of making 
a mistake.ò I think this quote, which is used far less than the first of his quotes that I 
mentioned, is much more challenging for us as thankful people who are called to help bring 
about the kingdom of God. The price we pay as individuals and as a society is huge when we 
choose not to act for whatever reason. And more each day we see the results of that inaction 
being broadcast to us from our television sets, our computer screens and our phones. Truly 
giving thanks  requires our action.  
 

That is where we find Jesus in the gospels ï the thanks he felt  was always directly related to 
his actions.  The gospels teach us that Jesus never stayed on the mountain praying and 
sequestered away from the community. It was never enough for Jesus to simply sit and reflect 
on his blessings and then utter ñthank you.ò  
 

After giving thanks we always see Jesus getting up, walking down the mountain, and going 
out to serve the children of God.  
 

The gospel calls us to the understanding that every day of our lives is a Dia De Accion De 
Gracious ï ñThanks ï Givingò day is not a one time event in the year. The building of the 
kingdom of God depends upon each of us feeling thankful, expressing that gratitude and then 
using that feeling as the spark that ignites our action of building.  
 

Let me put it this way: feeling grateful that you have enough food to eat on Thanksgiving 
Day wonôt get the dishes washed. 
 
I pray your Thanksgiving is a very active one!  
 
   
 



 

 

www.stpauluccbarrington.org  November 2015  3 

 
Make a HUGE difference this Thanksgiving 
with the gift of food!  
 
Missions Team needs your help to create 
40 Thanksgiving Dinner Boxes for families 
at Sunny Hill School! Last year we donated 
35 boxes! Collection of boxes will begin on 
Sunday, November 1st, during the worship 
service.  
 

You can sponsor an entire box by either donating the money for the items 
(approximately $65, which includes a $25 Jewel gift card for a turkey) or by purchasing 
the items and returning them to St. Paul.  
 
Gift cards can be purchased from The Manna Gift Card Program. Boxes are due to the 
church by Sunday, November 22 for delivery to the school on Monday, November 23.  
 

Thanksgiving Harvest Dinner Boxes  
Shopping List  

 
Non -perishable food items  

 
¶ Stuffing/dressing box (Stove Top)  

¶ Green beans ï canned  

¶ Corn ï canned  

¶ Crispy French onions (Frenchôs) 

¶ Low sodium mushroom soup ï 
canned (Healthy Request)  

¶ Sweet potatoes ï canned  

¶ Mix vegetables ï canned  

¶ Pie tin  

¶ Instant potatoes  

¶ $25 gift card for turkey  

¶ Flour  

¶ Sugar  

¶ Pumpkin pie mix  

¶ Evaporated milk ï 12 oz can  

¶ Jiffy pie crust mix (add 
water only version)  

¶ Cranberry sauce ï canned  

¶ Shortening  
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REEL People, a video 
discussion group for 
adults, will meet on 
November 13, at  7 pm. The 
hosts for November will be 
Mark & Chris Schmitt  
 
The movie to watch for this 
month is ñWoman in Gold.ò 
 

All adults are invited to 
attend. Participants are 
asked to pre -view the movie 
and come prepared to share 
your thoughts!  
 
Also, please bring an 
appetizer or dessert, and your choice of 
beverage to share. For information call 
Barb Nester at .  
847 -381-4338.  
 

 

Sunday, November 1st  
 
Purchase Manna Giftcards Sunday, November 1st . Womenôs 
Fellowship will be taking orders during coffee hour.  
 
Do you have a birthday gift to give?...Want to donate a Jewel or gas 
card for those in need? Itôs a great time to start your Christmas 
shopping. too! Make your list and fill out the form located in the 
Narthex.  
 

Now accepting debit or credit cards! To use the electronic convenience of Propay to pay for 
your Manna order, please see Lynn Minton during coffee fellowship on the 1st Sunday of each 
month. There is a $2 convenience fee to use this service.  
 
Please contact: Marion Miller at 847 -381-1647 or Dee McCarthy at 847 -381-4406 if you have 
any questions.   

November  H appenings  

Womenôs Fellowship meets on the 
first Thursday of every month in 
Memorial Hall.  Please join the 
group on Thursday, Novemver 5th 
at 12:30 pm.  All are welcome.  
 
Breakfast Bunch meets the second  
Saturday of each month. Join the 
ladies of St. Paul this month on 
Saturday, November 14th at 9:30 
am, in Memorial Hall. As 
always...all are welcome!  
 
Contact Dee McCarthy,  
847 -381-4406, for more 
information.  

 
Use Manna Giftcards to  fill a Thanksgiving Harvest Dinner Box.  

Details on page 3  

 
Turkey ð$25   Sponsor an entire basket ð$65  
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The annual Hanging of the Greens 
will be held Saturday, November 28, 
beginning at 9 AM. On this day, we 
decorate and prepare the church for 
the Advent season and we need 
many willing hearts and hands to 
help put up the trees, hang the 
garlands and banners, and place the 
poinsettias.  
 
Hanging of the Greens day is a fun 
way to be involved in the churchôs 
ministry. If you can help, please sign 
up on the bulletin board in 
Memorial Hall, or call Jordan 
Cunningham at 847 -909 -9119. All 
are welcome and a continental 
breakfast will be provided!!  

New To 
St. Paul?  

 
If you are new 
to St. Paul and 

would like to know more about the mission and 
ministry, you are invited to a ñLetôs Get 
Acquaintedò meeting, happening on Sunday, 
November 1st,  at 11:30 am in the Library.  
 

During the meeting participants will learn about 
the United Church of Christ, the history of  
St. Paul UCC and itôs ministries, and have an 
opportunity to explore becoming a voting 
member of St. Paul. Lunch will be provided.  
 
To be a part of the meeting and learn more about 
St. Paul, please call Sue Schick, Welcoming 
Coordinator, at 847 -496 -4196.  
 

 
  
 

Letôs Get Acquainted 

Praise and Thanksgiving  
 

We in the St. Paul Human Resources Ministry cannot let this month 
of thanks pass without expressing our gratitude, and that of the 
entire congregation, to all the steadfast, hard -working, selfless 
volunteers who work tirelessly both in full view and behind the 
scenes to support our church, congregation and pastor.  It has not 
gone unnoticed that many members serve in multiple roles with 
grace and competence.    
 
However much we tried, there were not adequate words to express 
our thanks.  So we decided to simply say Thank You from the 
bottom of our hearts to all who serve.  
 
 Council Members      CROP Walk volunteers  
 Ministry Teams Ushers     Community Meal volunteers  
 Collection Counters     St. Paul Suppers volunteers  
 Greeters       Youth Group volunteers  
 Choir members      Christian Education teachers  
 Liturgists       Vacation Bible School volunteers  
 Hospitality (coffee)     Garden Helpers  

 Office volunteers  


